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   The Correspondent 
  Spring 2022 

President’s Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Hello everyone and happy spring! 

I hope you were able to attend the Memorial Mass and Annual Meeting and Luncheon which was 

followed by our auction. A busy day, but a wonderful one! At the mass we inducted 7 provisionals 

into Christ Child Society of Pasadena and the auction was a wonderful addition to the luncheon! I 
don’t have results yet to share with you but I’m sure they were great. Thanks to Mary Baxter and 

her wonderful team, to Jeff Throop who did our live auction and to Ann Nader and Mary Vanis who 

planned the Mass and Luncheon. 

As we approach the end of our CCS year, I would also like to encourage you to think about friends 

or family members whom you think would like to be part of the CCS community and propose them 
for membership. Our members are our lifeblood, both financially and organizationally. They are 

how we fulfill our mission in the community. Christ Child Society is made up of wonderful women 

who share the same values, who enjoy each other's company in various social events, and, most 
importantly, who do a great deal of good in the community. We cannot carry out Mary Virginia 

Merrick's vision without members who believe in it and help make it a reality.  

 

                                                    Wishing you a wonderful summer, and see you all in fall! 

 

Keeping our founder’s mission in mind, please consider nominating someone for membership.  
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T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

   

 

 

 

Christ Child Society of Pasadena Board 2022-2023 

 

 

Volunteers are still needed for the following Board positions: 

 

• Auction Chair 

• Event Cashier 

• Mailings 

• Talent Bank 

Contact Angel Throop if you are interested. 
angelthroop@gmail.com, (626) 233-9993 

• Donor View 

• IT/Webpage 

• Memorials & Remembrances 

 

mailto:angelthroop@gmail.com
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 From our Spiritual Advisor…. 

 

 

T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  
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  Easter Shoes and Parish Appeal Letter UPDATE 

 

T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 
Service Projects: Spring Grants and Easter Shoes Update 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Mary Virginia Merrick would be so pleased!” 

Each spring Christ Child Society of 

Pasadena supports our partner parish 

schools by granting funds to help 

support children in need during their 

second semester of school.  This 

includes:   

• funding lunch for individual 

children                       

• graduation fees                                                        

• First Communion fees and 

clothes                              

• Confirmation retreats                                    

• registration fees for the fall 

semester 

Thanks to the generosity of our 

members, CCS Pasadena was able to 

contribute $28,241 to 16 schools, which 

impacts the lives of more than 150 

students. 

We also raised $19,000 

through the Easter 

Shoes appeal that 

allowed us to give 225 

gift cards. For the first 

time ever, we were 

able to increase the 

gift card amount from 

$25.00 to $50.00.  

The Christ Child 

Society membership is 

truly remarkable for 

their commitment to 

the children in the San 

Gabriel Valley. Thanks 

to you, we keep 

children connected to 

Catholic Education and 

the nurturing, loving, 

environment our 

parish schools provide. 

Mary Virginia Merrick 

would be pleased! 
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T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

  Bunco Night  
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Spring Bunco Night was so much 

fun! Our members joyfully 

gathered at The Clubhouse, an 

amazing venue. Thank you to 

Jennifer Gowen who did a 

fabulous job organizing and 

leading Bunco.  There were a 

few members who had never 

played Bunco before and turned 

out to be rather skillful in the art 

of rolling dice.  Mary Baxter was 

the evening’s big winner! Mary 

attributes her big win to Jennifer 

Hemming’s tips on rolling the 

dice. 



 6 

 

 

 

T H E C O R R E S                               

 
                                          

 

 

 

 

                                                                                         

Layettes 

T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

 

As we wind up this program year, we are especially grateful for the 

generosity of our members – “Thank you for your help and donations.” 

 

 

 

 

 

Layette Assembly at St. Andrews  

 

imn 

Layette Distribution to Agencies                                                                                  

 

 

  

Arcadia Methodist Hospital 
Catholic Charities 
El Nido Family Centers 
Foothill Family Service 
Give-Mentor-Love 
Foundation 
Huntington Memorial 
Hospital 
Nativity Catholic School 
Our Lady of Guadalupe 
School 
Right to Life 
St Francis Center 
St Martha’s School 
Thomas Riley High School 
 

So far this program year the following San Gabriel Valley and Los Angeles agencies from our 

list requested layettes: 
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T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

                

   5-Minute Hummus Recipe 

Yield: 4 generous cups 
Time: 10 minutes (they say 5, I say 10) 
 
Ingredients: 
¼ garlic clove 
Juice of 1 lemon, about ¼ cup 
1 (16 oz) jar tahini 
1 tbs kosher salt 
1 tsp ground cumin 
1 to 1 ½ cups ice water 
2 (15 oz) cans chickpeas, drained and rinsed 

Preparation:                                                              
Step 1: Drop the ¼ garlic clove into a food 
processor and add the lemon juice. Put the 
tahini on top, making sure to scrape it all 
out of the container, and add the salt and 
cumin. Process until the mixture looks 
peanut-buttery, about 1 minute. Stream in 
the ice water, a little at a time, with the 
motor running. Process just until the 
mixture is smooth and creamy and lightens 

to the color of dry sand. 

Step 2: Add the chickpeas and process for 
about 3 minutes, scraping the sides of the 
bowl as you go, until the chickpeas are 
completely blended, and the hummus is 
smooth and uniform in color. 

 

 

 

 

Layette Socials                                                                            
Olga Castellanos shares a delicious hummus 

recipe which many volunteers requested. 

New York Times Cooking Recipe                              
5-Minute Hummus 
Recipe from Michael Solomonov and Steven Cook 
Adapted by Krysten Chambrot 

 

Thank you to Sharon McTigue and Debi Lee for agreeing to serve yet another year on the Layette 

committee. We are still looking for a few more committee members. 

 
 
Patricia Andersen 
Julieta Bennett 
Katie Bolton 
Brigid Brahos 

Rossana Cacho-Sousa 
Eileen Cameron 
Elena DeMarco 
Sue Dietel 
Ginny Doyle  
Lindy Evans 
 

 

Barb Mitchell 
Sara Nowak 
Luisa Rengifo 
Mary Sabourin 
Maria Sarry 
Pat Thiel 
Angel Throop 
Linda Van Dyke 
Sue Wickhem 
Dianne Wilson 
Lydia Ziegler 

Sharyn Godfrey 
Lauren Gorsch 
Rosy Horwath 
Sara Law 
Debi Lee 
Martha Leos 
Nancy Madden 
Mary Marthe 
Laura Marcin 
Sharon McTigue 
Monica Walsh Miller 
 

The layette volunteers enjoyed several “shifts” of Wine and Cheese, 

hosted by Olga Castellanos at her home. They bundled diapers, assembled 

toiletry kits and the Christ Child medallion cards while enjoying some tasty 

snacks and refreshing beverages. Many hands make light (and fun) work! 

 

 

 

Thank you to the layette 

volunteers who assembled and 

delivered layettes this year. We 

couldn’t have done it without 

you! 

    Please consider joining us!                                                                           

 



 8 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

 

Fun-raising:  Backyard Gift Gathering Party  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The Gift Gathering Party was held 

Saturday, March 26th in the beautiful 

backyard of Jim & Becky Sarni’s 

home. It was the perfect setting to 

make for a fun and successful 

evening. In addition to the bountiful 

gifts, collected from our members, we 

held a small, but mighty Live Auction. 

With the help of our extraordinary 

Auctioneer - Jeff Throop, $7,500 was 

raised from Private Suites donated by 

the Sarni’s, and the fun Scratch Off 

Lottery Ticket Baskets. We had a team 

of extraordinary volunteers that sold 

over $1,700 in Raffle Tickets.  A special 

“thank you” to Mary Baxter who 

organized such a wonderful event. 
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T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

 

 

 

Memorial Mass, Luncheon and Auction 

 

 

 

 

 

What do you get when you combine the beautiful Memorial Mass and Luncheon with 

our Annual Auction? 

A Most Successful Event! 

 While the numbers are still being tabulated, it looks like combining these events was well received and 

may become a new tradition for our group.  We started the day at St. Andrew Church for Mass and 

Remembrances with our guest presider, Monsignor Connolly.  Then it was on to Annandale where we 

shopped at the auction, mingled, ate, and celebrated new provisional members, the induction of 

provisionals to full members, and an introduction of the new board and leadership for next year.  Many 

thanks to the many hands that made it a lovely day! 
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T H E C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

                              

 
                                          

 

 

 

                                                                                         

T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few of the items auctioned off 

were a Bridge Party for 8 with Ann 

Nader and Charlene Seley, an 

Afternoon Garden Luncheon with 

spirited conversation with host 

and author Mary Lea Carroll, 

Lunch at Loyola with Fr. Greg 

Goethals, Dinner for 8 at St. 

Andrew with Fr. Gonzalez, great 

tickets to Dear Evan Hansen on 

July 6th, as well as Dodger tickets, 

Lovely Della Robbias and so 

much more.  

 

 

 

 

 

     Memorial Mass, Luncheon and Auction continued 
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Many thanks to Mary Baxter 

and her wonderful team, our 

Memorial Mass and Luncheon 

Chairs - Ann Nader and Mary 

Vanis, Sara Law for handling all 

of the reservations and Jeff 

Throop, our Master Auctioneer. 
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T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  
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Ash Wednesday Mass and Luncheon 

T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

        

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

We are very grateful to our Chair 

Terry Mitchell for organizing a special 

Ash Wednesday Mass celebrated on 

March 2, 2022, at Saint Bede the 

Venerable Church in La Canada 

Flintridge.  Following Mass, many  

 

  

 

 
 

members met for a lovely lunch at  

 

 

 

 Mijares Restaurant on one of         

their beautiful patios.  
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T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

Christ Child Society of Monterey Bay Chapter News 

CHRIST CHILD SOCIETY OF MONTEREY BAY 
HELPS UKRAINIAN REFUGEE FAMILY 

 

On April 7, 2022, National Christ Child Society posted an article which includes a video 

from KSBW Action News on their Facebook page regarding members of the Monterey 

Bay Chapter of Christ Child Society helping an expectant Ukrainian mother and her 

young son who recently arrived due to the Russian invasion. 

The following is the post from National Christ 
Child Society along with the link to the article: 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

This is a wonderful #LoveLeadstoAction 

story from Christ Child Society of 

Monterey Bay. Because several 

members of the CCS chapter belong to 

the Church mentioned in the video, the 

chapter was asked and honored to 

supply necessities for the child and 

soon to be born baby of this young 

mother fleeing the dangers of the war in 

Ukraine to stay temporarily with her 

sister who lives in the United States. 

Follow the link to see the video for this 

touching story: 

https://12.safelinks.protection.outlook.co

m/... 

If the link does not work, you may 

search for the article: Ukrainian Mother 

and Child Arrive in Monterey Amid 

Russian War by Ariana Jaso. 

 

“We were able to have a box of beautiful 

clothing and all sorts of other things,” said 

Anne Kelley with the Christ Child Society 

of Monterey Bay. “We have diapers 

coming today in his size and we have 

blankets, there’s a highchair, there’s a top-

of-the-line car seat and everything that will 

help give a start.” 

Photo from KSBW.com 

Jaso, Ariana (2022, April 3) 

Ukranian Mother and Child Arrive Monterey Amid Russian War 

KSBC Action News, KSBW.com 

 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/loveleadstoaction?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVtZj7PSZCyX7oR2DDggjx-TA-gpsu_LSXjiCUi_rQZX611q0conIFgd2BYHnhLD_Ocxn0LG09hoMiWPA5gnbZlP8hp3XiQ092GlYIzhEWQGrXYftz6tjNYm02BU2iky4Vhy3mUmRqrReWvbdCnzNRKtylIMsaNCzfXnPaimzMp3Qgu7pFI7z6ybCSUfuyaXAE&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/christchildmonterey/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVtZj7PSZCyX7oR2DDggjx-TA-gpsu_LSXjiCUi_rQZX611q0conIFgd2BYHnhLD_Ocxn0LG09hoMiWPA5gnbZlP8hp3XiQ092GlYIzhEWQGrXYftz6tjNYm02BU2iky4Vhy3mUmRqrReWvbdCnzNRKtylIMsaNCzfXnPaimzMp3Qgu7pFI7z6ybCSUfuyaXAE&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/christchildmonterey/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVtZj7PSZCyX7oR2DDggjx-TA-gpsu_LSXjiCUi_rQZX611q0conIFgd2BYHnhLD_Ocxn0LG09hoMiWPA5gnbZlP8hp3XiQ092GlYIzhEWQGrXYftz6tjNYm02BU2iky4Vhy3mUmRqrReWvbdCnzNRKtylIMsaNCzfXnPaimzMp3Qgu7pFI7z6ybCSUfuyaXAE&__tn__=kK-R
https://12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/
https://12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/
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  T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

 

Maximize your Donation by Shopping at 

Amazon Smile 

Reminders 

FATHERS DAY is June 19,2022!  

 

Two reasons to shop for deals at smile.amazon.com and 

AmazonSmile will donate to us at no cost to you. 

 

 

PRIME DAY is coming soon!  

Volunteers are still needed for 
the following CCS Board 

positions: 
 

• Auction Chair 

• Event Cashier 

• Mailings 

• Talent Bank 

Contact Angel Throop if you are 
interested. 

angelthroop@gmail.com, (626) 233-9993 

• Donor View 

• IT/Webpage 

• Memorials & 
remembrances 

 
NEW MEMBERS NEEDED 

 
 

Christ Child Society of Pasadena is 
Looking for New Members. 

 
Please think about friends or family 

members whom you think would like to 
be part of the CCS community and 

propose them for membership. 

mailto:angelthroop@gmail.com
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T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

 

 
 

 

 

Christ Child Society of Pasadena Board 
2021-2022 

 
 

Executive Board  
 
President:  Elsa Behney 
 
VP Programs: Brigid Brahos 
 
VP Fundraising/Events: Mary Baxter 
 
VP Membership:  Jane Hawley  
 

VP Communications:  Margaret Quigley 

  
VP Finance: Mary Guzman 
 
Recording Secretary: Diana Eisele 
 
Past President:  Angel Throop 
 
Board Members (Voting) 
 
Annual Auction and Luncheon:  Mary Baxter, Angel 
Throop, Gloria de Olarte 
 
May Mass/Luncheon:   
Ana Nader, Mary Vanis 
 
Layettes: Olga Castellanos, Sharon McTigue,  
Nancy Madden, Monica Walsh, Debi Lee, Eileen 
Cameron 
 
Pair and Learning Session (PALS):  Greta Andre  
 
Service Projects:  Leah McCrary, Mary Ann Smith 
 
Provisionals: Barbara Mitchell, Sara Nowak 
 
Christ Child Treasures:  Maureen Dinius 
 
Chapter Event Cashier:   Sara Law 
 
Hospitality: Cheryl Newell 
 
Newsletter: Maria Sarry 
 
Website:  outside resource 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Board Members (Non-Voting)  
 
Fall Mass:  Mary Lea Carroll 
 
Christmas Open House: Julianne Coppersmith, Tina 
Fogliani 
 
Ash Wednesday: Terry Mitchell 
 
Aces and Faces:  Patty Smith, Terry Clougherty 
 
Fall Bunco:  Julieta Bennett, Rossana Cacho-Sousa 
 
Spring Bunco: Jennifer Gowen 
 
Connections: Michele Coudures, Lorraine Reaume 
 
Christmas Stocking Fund: Aline Cacho-Sousa 
 
Easter Shoes: Eileen Milnes Collins 
  
National Day of Service:  Past Presidents 
 
Corresponding Secretary: Sara Towne-diCicco  
 
Handbook:  Anamaria Palffy 
  
Talent Bank:  Michelle Moreth 
  
Assistant Treasurer:  Patricia Anderson 
  
Public Relations:  Gloria de Olarte 
 
Mailing:  Mary Fitzgibbons 
 
Historian:  Ann Sanders 
 
Social Media: Jennifer Hemming 
 
 

Guests of the Board 
Advisor /Past President: Becky Sarni 
National CCS President: Carol Pickle 
National CCS Board Member: Rebecca Sarni 
NCCS Canonization Advisory Board Chair: Roseann 
Anderson 
Spiritual Advisor:  Rev. Marcos J. Gonzalez 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2021-2022 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

2021 
 

Friday, August 20th- The Correspondent articles 
due 
 
Thursday, August 26th -Layette meeting  
 
Wednesday, September 8th - Executive Board 
meeting 
 
Wednesday, September 15th-General board 
meeting (and Provisional Orientation) 
 
September 16-18- National Conference 
 
Tuesday, September 21st- Layette meeting 
 
Sunday, September 26th- Fall Mass 
 
October 25th-31st National Day of Service (week) 
 
Wednesday, October 27th -Layette meeting 
 
Wednesday, November 3rd- Fall Bunco Night 
 
Monday, November 8th-The Correspondent 
articles due 
 
Thursday, November 11th -Fall Allocation meeting 
 
Tuesday, December 7th- Christmas Open House 
 
 
 

2022 
 

Wednesday, January 12th -Executive Board 

meeting 

 

Wednesday, January 19th-General Board meeting 

 

Wednesday, January 19th- Layette meeting 

 

Thursday, January 20th -Layette meeting 

 

Tuesday, February 8th-Correspondent articles 

due 

 

Friday, February 11th – Layette meeting 

 

Saturday, February 12th – Layette meeting 

 

March board meetings TBD 

 

Tuesday, March 22nd – Spring Allocation meeting 

 

Friday, May 8th- The Correspondent articles due 

 

Auction Wednesday, May 18,2022 

 

Memorial Mass, Luncheon and Annual Meeting 

Wednesday, May 18,2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

T H E   C O R R E S P O N D E N T  
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T H E  C O R R E S P O N D E N T  

2021-2022 Executive Board 

President:  Elsa Behney 

VP Programs:  Brigid Brahos 

VP Fundraising/Events:  Mary Baxter 

VP Membership:  Jane Hawley 

VP Finance/Treasurer: Mary Guzman 

Recording Secretary: Diana Eisele 

Past President:  Angel Throop 

Guest(s) of Board 

Advisor:   Becky Sarni 

 

The Correspondent 

Editor: Maria Sarry 

Public Relations:  Gloria de Olarte 

 

Christ Child Society of Pasadena is a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization.  

 National Christ Child Society:  6110 Executive Blvd., Suite 504, Rockville, MD 20852 

http://nationalchristchildsoc.org  email:  office@nationalchristchildsoc.org 

Visit our website at  

www.christchildpasadena.org 

 

PO BOX 50914 
PASADENA, CA  91115 

 

http://nationalchristychildsociety.org/
mailto:office@nationalchristchildsoc.org
http://www.christchildpasadena.org/

